PESTICIDE CONCERNS  & POSITIVE SUGGESTIONS 

   Afterthoughts re: the Neonicotinoid Hearing, 3-24-16
To the RI Senate Environment & Agriculture Committee:

Two thoughts have occurred to me after attending

your meeting yesterday.

 
**One problem is that, whether or not Neonicotinoids

are "safe" for bees or humans (and "safety" is a difficult

and complex thing here), pesticides in general present

with serious health concerns. (See the link here about

a widow suing Monsanto re: her husband's death from

Roundup, recently declared a "probable human carcinogen")

 http://foodrevolution.org/blog/monsanto-cancer-california/ 

**The second problem, with which you are quite familiar,

is the need for farmers to be able to combat bugs that

can destroy their crops.

 

I don't think that it is practical at this time to ban either

Neonics or Roundup, as much as I am dismayed by their

extensive use.  (I actually had a nasty experience of

my own - a brief exposure to Roundup at my bank left

me with a horrific headache that lasted four full days).

 

My suggestion - it would be beneficial to farmers, to

health and even to economics if we could find more

ways to educate and encourage growers in how to

accomplish pest control without pesticides.  Two ideas

on that might be:

 

**Provide materials and offer informational sessions

to all Rhode Island farmers and gardeners on this -

probably working with NOFA-RI.  Possibly even require

attendance from the farmers, and/or give them a certificate

of completion.

 

**Farmers are starting to display signs at Farmers Markets

saying "No pesticides used".  What if, instead, there was a

simple way they could have a sample of their crop tested,

and certified?  There is an organization that does this for

GMOs - why not for pesticides?  This could be done in

exchange for a small fee, by the state or by an organization.

 

These two actions would provide significant reduction in

pesticide use and exposure in RI, without the need for

Organic certification, which is too expensive and complex

for many farmers to achieve.  (I do heartily support it for

anyone able to engage in and afford the process).See this story re; some actions being taken by a USDA whistleblower:

. http://ecowatch.com/2016/03/09/jon-lundgren-blue-dasher-farm/
Just my "two cents".  (I hope it's worth a bit more than that).

 

Blessings,

 

Liberty Goodwin, Director

Toxics Information Project (TIP)

Providence, RI, Tel. 401-351-9193

Web:  www.toxicsinfo.org
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